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Dear …..





I am one of your constituents.  I am a sole-support parent.  I am also a public servant who is proud of the service I deliver to clients and of the contributions that I make to the community and to this country.


 


I am writing to tell you that I am deeply concerned about the comments that I have heard from some of your colleagues in reference to the current negotiations and to the worth of public servants.  I am deeply concerned about the current government's comfort with promoting a "Have" and "Have Not" economic society.   And, I am troubled by the double standard which the government and its agencies applies to federal public service workers when it comes to negotiating salary increases and working conditions.


 


The government has recently given all its senior executives an 8.7% increase retroactive to April 1, 2000.  In many cases, this increase was on a six-figure salary.   These same executives are in line to receive at least another 3% or 4% this April.  In addition to their salaries, the vast majority of executives receive performance bonuses.  Some executives receive more in bonuses than I earn in a year.  Meanwhile, the government’s negotiators have offered me an increase that is way, way too low.  The offer demonstrates how very little my work, my public service career, and my contributions to the community and to Canada means to the current government.  What has happened to the Liberal Party, that it feels so comfortable wearing Conservative shoes?


 


In the interest of fighting the deficit, my salary was frozen for five years in the early 1990s.  Over the last ten years, my purchasing power has eroded so much that I now rely on my line of credit to make ends meet, especially to pay for the increases from every utility company and from the City.  





I ask you, my elected representative, to stand up for me.  The government has not had any trouble coming up with Advisory Committees and various Commissions to justify healthy increases for judges, the military, the RCMP and senior executives.  There’s even a commission in place now to look at your salary and allowances.


 


The time has come to look at me and my co-workers.  The time has come for Parliament to take a serious look at the wage and compensation process for federal public service workers.


 


Please let me know what you’re prepared to do to end the double standard.  I look forward to your reply and your support.


 





Sincerely,


